
First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:35 p.m., Sunday, July 15, 2018 

FUUSM Office/RE Building, Parlor
In attendance: Ralph Olander, Chris Jacobs, Kelcey Jacobs, Rebecca Phillips, Shari Miller, Dave Ballantyne, Mike Bailey, Adeline Bailey, George Banziger, Debra Miller, Jim Grecni,  Gary Hamilton, Cindy Taylor, Roger Kalter, and Dawn Hewitt, chair.
Minutes of the June meeting were approved.
Keep Wayne Wild  Bio-blitz Rebecca Phillips announced that the bio-blitz will take place Saturday, July 21, near the Hune Bridge. This survey of the biodiversity in the Ohio's only national forest will be influential in protecting the Wayne. Rebecca also reported a conference call planned for Wednesday, August 1 at noon to discuss the  Forest Service draft plan . Rebecca is the local contact for KWW; anyone wishing to be added to the KWW email list can contact her  It was suggested that GSC arrange a screening of "A Forest Returns" (documentary about the Wayne as a second growth forest) for late August on early September. Inviting speakers from the Ohio Environmental Council or the Wilderness Society would add to the program. Rebecca said the Sierra Club is also taking an interest in the Wayne. 
Next Just Dinner is scheduled for August 17 at 6:00 p.m. in the Social Hall. Volunteers for food: George Banziger - vegetarian main dish; Gary Hamilton - wine; Cindy Taylor - hummus, veggies, and gingersnaps; Kelcey Jacobs - salad; Grecni-Millers - donation for bread or other items as needed; Dawn Hewitt  - ratatouille.
City plans to sell portion of Marietta parkland Roger Kalter said that the city is proposing to sell a 25-foot section of river front parkland in East Muskingum Park to a private individual who owns adjoining property. Roger believes this will have a detrimental effect on the Trail; he urged concerned citizens to become involved in public meetings to question the plans. He recommends that people who are not city residents but who use the River Trail comment as well.
Bulletin Boards Thanks to Cindy Taylor, GSC's two bulletin boards have been updated
Green Tips for August  Chris Jacobs volunteered to supply them to Chris Keller, FUUSM office administrator.
RE/Office Building Energy Efficiency projects  Dave Ballantyne said that volunteers are needed on a Tuesday and/or Wednesday in mid-September to prepare for the fiberglass insulation project. Furniture will need to be moved and protected. Volunteers are needed after the insulation is blown in from the inside, since the access holes filled with Styrofoam plugs will need to be patched, spackled, and painted. If necessary, the rooms will be repainted. The insulation project quote is $3,986; Any costs for wall repair and paint  will be added to that. The window repairs have been completed except for the parlor window with the poorly fitted AC unit. A total cost of $1,675 for work on the windows was reported 

Dave has been researching energy usage through reviewing utility bills. He will report on energy consumption when he finishes compiling the information.

List of priorities for projects in the RE building include installation of a heat pump, better thermostats; more mindful energy use practices (closing doors, etc.); and a thorough investigation of water use. Roger Kalter suggested that Dave contact the city water department for better calculations from their meter readings. The heat pump system would ideally result in a 20% improvement in energy consumption, but Dave said the basement integrity needs attention first, in order for the more efficient system to give those positive results.
Candidate Forum  The forum is scheduled for Thursday, September 13, from 7 - 9 p.m. in the McDonough Auditorium on the Marietta College campus. To date, Dawn has received RSVPs from Taylor Sappington, Shawna Roberts, Dan Millicent, and Jim Raney. Mike DeWine's office said he has a scheduling conflict/ Jay Edwards and Kevin Ritter are both still possible; Chris Jacobs said he could contact Don Jones; and Dawn reported that she had contacted Congressman Bill Johnson personally with a reminder. Limited table space for candidates and sponsors will be available. It was suggested that Rebecca Phillips be invited to moderate the forum. Cindy Taylor suggested supplying attendees with red and green cards for showing responses to candidates' statements might help keep the event running smoothly. GSC members and the co-sponsors - Mid-Ohio Valley Climate Action and Friends of Lower Muskingum River - supply possible questions for consideration at the August 19 GSC meeting.
Blue Rock Station memorandum of understanding Annie and Jay Warmke are offering three projects to be offered at FUUSM. 

1. Two solar generator classes to be held on Saturdays September 22 and October 27. Fee for the class is $65 with $10 going to FUUSM. Minimum of 5, maximum of 10 participants.

2. One five-day certified solar installer class held 8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m. weekdays with the exception of the test day on Friday. Fee for the class is $820 with a registration fee of $205. UUSM to receive 25% of registration fee. Minimum of six, maximum of 10 students. (Additional$150 to ETA International for students wanting certification.)

3. Two individual three-hour solar overview classes for area professionals 9architects, engineers, contractors) with dates and times to be decided. Fee $100,with 25% to FUUSM.

In addition to use of FUUSM space, FUUSM (and GSC) would have specific responsibilities connected with the projects. The committee authorized Dawn to take the proposals and memorandum of understanding to the Board of Trustees for further consideration.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:52 p.m. Next meeting: August  19, 2018 
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey, scribe

